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Tēnā koe
 
 
Thank you for your email of 15 May 2023 to the Department of Corrections – Ara Poutama 
Aotearoa, requesting information about assaults on staff. Your request has been considered 
under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 
 
Please note that figures are accurate as at 23 May 2023. Numbers and categorisations may 
be subject to change as investigations are completed.   
 
Definition of assault categories are: 

• No injury – victim subjected to physical violence that did not result in physical 
injuries or require any form of medical treatment (e.g. kicking, shoving, jostling, 
striking or punching that did not result in injury).   

• Non-serious – victim subjected to physical violence that resulted in physical injuries 
that may have required medical treatment, and/or overnight hospitalisation as part 
of initial assessment or medical observation but not ongoing medical treatment (e.g. 
blood nose, xray required, cuts requiring minimal stitches, gouging, or bites).   

• Serious – an act of physical violence that involves one or more of the following; 
bodily harm requiring medical intervention by medical staff followed by overnight 
hospitalisation (beyond initial assessment or medical observation) in a medical 
facility; bodily harm requiring extended periods of ongoing medical intervention: or 
sexual assault of any form where Police charges have been laid. 

 
Your requests have been answered in turn. You requested: 
 

1. I am requesting the number of staff assaulted from the 4th May 2022 to the 3rd May 
2023 in all prisons including privately operated prisons. 

 
The total number of staff assaulted during the period was 1,000.  This is a count of staff 
members assaulted at each incident. This is not the same as the number of assaults (which 
is usually reported), as more than one staff member can be assaulted during a single 
incident. 
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I trust the information provided is of assistance. I encourage you to raise any concerns 
about this response with Corrections. Alternatively, you are advised of your right to also 
raise any concerns with the Office of the Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 
 
 
 
Leigh Marsh 
National Commissioner 
 
 




